
 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 12 July 2021 

 

MRS MOORE’S END OF YEAR MESSAGE 

The past twelve months has continued to present challenges due to the 

continuation of the pandemic, which I am proud to say the whole school 

community has worked hard and risen to the challenge with the usual 

Fullbrook spirit.   

As we now end our second summer term of living and learning with the 

presence of COVID-19, I wanted to take this opportunity to thank the staff, 

students and families of Fullbrook for their hard work and dedication to 

learning during yet another challenging academic year.  Your hard work, 

commitment to ensuring that learning has continued either remotely or 

on-site, and the support you’ve shown to the Fullbrook community has 

been continued to be nothing short of phenomenal. 

We look forward to seeing everyone in September, and to welcoming our 

new Year 7 cohort. To students, staff and families moving on to pastures 

new, we wish you every success with the next stage of your journey. Please 

have a safe, enjoyable and well-earned summer break. 

 “So often you find that the students you’re trying to 

inspire are the ones that end up inspiring you.”– Unknown 

END OF TERM ARRANGEMENTS – EARLY FINISH 

On Wednesday 21 July, students will spend period 3 in their tutor bases 

before finishing at lunchtime for the summer break.  Year groups will be 

dismissed in five-minute intervals from 11.55am and students should ensure 

they take all of their belongings home with them at this time.  Please note 

there will be no lunch service from the canteen/snack shack on this day. 
 

Register in 

tutor room 

Celebration

 Assembly 

Dismissed 2-5 

Detention 

Year 7 11.20am 
11.25 - 

11.55am 
11.55am 

11.20am - 

1.20pm 

Year 8 11.20am 
11.25am - 

12.00pm 
12.00am 

Year 9 11.20am 
11.25am - 

12.05pm 
12.05pm 

Year 10 11.20am  12.10pm 

Year 12   11.00am 

ADDITIONAL HELP 

DURING THE 

SUMMER  FOR 

FAMILIES IN CRISIS  

Runnymede Foodbank: 

If your family is in crisis, and needs 

additional support with food & 

toiletries then please email 

additionalfood@fullbrook.surre

y.sch.uk  with the following 

information;  

• Full postal address including 

postcode 

• Mobile phone number (which is 

easiest to contact you on 

• Number of people in the 

household –number of adults; 

number of children and their ages  

We will then make the referral to 

Runnymede Foodbank on your 

behalf.  

 

Let’s Do Takeaway Lunch: 

Heathervale Baptist Church will be 

running their Let’s Do Takeaway 

Lunch during the summer.  Please 

see the poster on page 5 for full 

details of the dates and how to 

book. 
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STUDENTS RETURNING TO SCHOOL FOLLOWING 

ISOLATION 

For students who will be returning to school from Monday 19 July following their 

period of self-isolation, please remember that they must complete and report a 

Lateral Flow Device test result the night before their return to school.  Results 

must be reported in the following places. 

o The NHS track and trace website  

o Fullbrook’s own monitoring system on our website  

Thank you for your support with this. 

SKI TRIP 2022 

We are hoping to bring back the Fullbrook Ski Trip to Austria for February 2022. 

Please see the letter from Miss Williams on page 4 for full details.  

SURREY YOUTH GAMES 2021 

Across the summer, Surrey Youth Games will be running free summer sessions in 

several sports, so that young people can give a new sport a try. Please see the 

information on page 7 for further details of what’s on offer and the age ranges 

that the sports are suitable for. 

REMINDER - BOOK REVIEW COMPETITION 

Don’t forget our Summer Reading Competition for students, where there’s a 

chance to win an Amazon Kindle Fire, please see page 6 for full details of what 

we’d like students to do. We also ask that parents ensure their son/ daughter 

continues to read over the summer. 

HELLO AND GOODBYE 

It is always sad at the end of the year to say goodbye to staff who have been 

working with your children. At Fullbrook we are very lucky that many of our staff 

stay for a long time because they enjoy working here so much, but there comes 

a time when it is right for people to move on whether it is to pursue different 

interests, to gain promotion, or to move to a new area. 

Mrs M Ashfield Learning Support Assistant 

Miss A Begum Apprentice 

Ms R Sarsfield Science Teacher 

Mrs C Reidie Science Teacher 

Mr M Brammer Music Teacher 

Miss R Lloyd English Teacher 

Miss J Taylor Science Teacher 

Ms B Kerr Head Of Business Studies 

Mr R Van Schubert Head Of Physics 

Mrs J Johnson-Wright Science Teacher 

Miss K Shukla Maths Teacher 

Mr M Leather Food Technology Teacher 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 
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Thank you to all these members of staff; they will be missed.  We are also very 

pleased to be able to welcome the following members of staff to Fullbrook from 

September: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday 21 July End of school year (Early finish for students) 

Wednesday 1 September INSET Day (School Closed for students) 

Thursday 2 September INSET Day (School Closed for students 

Friday 3 September Start of term – All students return to school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Ms A Learmont Head Of Media Studies 

Mr D Hill Maths Teacher 

Ms L Terranova MFL Teacher 

Mr S Pratt Humanities Teacher 

Ms S Ahmed Teacher of Science 

Mr A Davies Teacher of Humanities 

Mr A Murphy Teacher of Maths 

Mrs C Kershaw Learning Support Assistant 

Mr A Salimian Rizi Teacher of Science 

Ms N Stojakovic Head of Business Studies 

Mr E Tuso Teacher of Maths 

Mr A Montgomery Teacher of Humanities 

Mrs R Gill Teacher of Humanities 

Mrs L Welmers Head of Physics 

Mrs N Jabeen Teacher of Urdu 

Mrs S Daniel Teacher of SEND 

Miss J Bailey Learning Support Assistant 

J Ratcliffe Teacher of Drama 
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